
 

                       
 

May 15, 2023 
 

 The Washington County Board of Commissioners met in a recessed meeting on Monday, 
May 15, 2023 at 6:00 PM in person and using ZOOM for Facebook Live Streaming in the 
Commissioners’ Room, 116 Adams Street, Plymouth, NC.  Commissioners Tracey A. Johnson, 
Ann C. Keyes and Carol V. Phelps were present.  Also present were County Manager/County 
Attorney Curtis Potter and Clerk to the Board Julie J. Bennett. Commissioners John C. Spruill 
and Julius Walker, Jr., and County Finance Officer Missy Dixon were unable to attend. 
 

Vice-Chair Keyes called the meeting to order.  
 
CONSENT AGENDA:  
 

a) Auditor Contact 
b) MTW Contact 

 
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  

Commissioner Phelps seconded.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
BOARD OF EQUALIZATION AND REVIEW:  

 
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to re-convene as the Board of Equalization 

and Review.  Commissioner Phelps seconded, motion carried unanimously. 
 
Ms. Sherri Wilkins, Tax Administrator told the Board that there were no appeals as 

of today. 
 

Commissioner Johnson made a motion to recess the Board of Equalization & 
Review until June 5, 2023 at 6:00 PM in the Commissioners’ Room, 116 Adams Street, 
Plymouth and a livestreamed on the County’s Facebook page.  Commissioner Phelps 
seconded.  Motion carried unanimously.  
 

BUDGET AMENDMENTS & TRANSFERS:  Ms. Dixon went over the budget transfers 
and budget amendments that were in the Commissioners’ Agenda Package. 

 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

Commissioner  Phelps made a motion to approve the budget transfers/amendments 
as presented.  Commissioner Johnson seconded.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
 WASHINGTON COUNTY FY24 RECOMMENDED BUDGET PRESENTATION & BUDGET 
MESSAGE:   Mr. Curtis Potter, CM/CA read the budget message below. 

 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 Commissioner Keyes thanked Mr. Potter and staff for all the hard work on the Budget. 



 

 
 Commissioner Johnson stated she feels that the Board should also receive a COLA.  Does 
the Board qualify for a COLA?  This Board has not received a COLA since 2009.  Mr. Potter 
said he has staff gathering information from comparable counties on Commissioner pay.  He can 
bring the information back to the Board. 

 
With no further business to discuss, Commissioner Johnson made a motion to 

adjourn.  Commissioner Phelps seconded.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 

 
______________________________  _____________________________ 
             Ann C. Keyes          Julie J. Bennett, MMC, NCMCC 

   Vice-Chair              Clerk to the Board 
 
  


